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Congratulations to Jade Gibson who has returned home from the ITF Taekwon-Do World Championships in Jesolo, 
Italy with a Gold medal in the junior female teams’ pattern. 
 
Kira Van Os represented Tauranga Synchro at the North Island Synchronised Swimming Championships hosted by 
Tauranga Synchro at Baywave in the weekend. Kira swam with her team in the Open Team Category, coming 
1st.  She also placed 2nd with her duet partner Isobel, in a Junior Duet. Congratulations Kira, these are awesome 
results.  

 
Hockey: 
Congratulations to our junior girls on beating Mount Maunganui College 1st XI in a drawn out final last night. After 
the full time score being drawn 4-4, no goals scored in extra time, the game went to penalty strokes. Our girls 
competed well, winning 3-0. The 1st XI girls played against Aquinas College winning 4-0. The girls had many shots 
on goal but the opposition played a very defensive game which made it extremely hard to put the goals away, but 
kept our defense extremely quite due to no attack against them. The 1st XI boys played against Tauranga Boys 
College 2nd XI making it hard work for themselves to take the eventual 3-1 win. Keegan Yarr had a strong game at 
right half and Steen Hemmingsen was excellent in goal. Goals were scored by Jack Dey and Mahela Kandamby. 
 
Cross Country: 
We had a team of students Travel over to the Waikato/Bay of Plenty Cross Country in Tokoroa last week. In the 
cold, wind and rain the students ran exceptionally well. All of our students ran faster times than they did at the Bay 
of Plenty Cross Country, with Connor MacDonald running over a minute faster. Jade Stafford was the only one to 
place, finishing 3rd= in the Junior Boys race. 
 
Rugby:  
Our 2nd XI played Mount Maunganui College 2nd XV in the weekend at Mount College. They played very well against 
tough opposition to win the game 25-12. The U15’s had a home game on Saturday against Tauranga Boys College 
U15B winning the game 33-5. Well done to our u14 boys’ rugby team who has fought hard this season to be 
consistent but due to sickness and injuries it has not allowed continuity in the team selection. The team has played 
well over the past two weeks, coming off Saturdays game against Tauranga Boys u14B winning 24-20. The boys 
dug deep in the second half playing into a strong wind. Jared Austin scored the last and winning try for the team 
right on full time. Great games from Beau Joss, Alatina Lameko and Ash Smith. 
 
Underwater Hockey: 
Our Junior Girls Underwater Hockey Team recently competed at the Northern Zone Secondary Schools 
Tournament at Westwave, Auckland. They are a new team this year and although they didn't place in the top 4, 
they played very competitively and enjoyed the experience. Special thanks to coach Kelly Saunders for all the hard 
work and time you have put into these young ladies. 
 
 
 
 


